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Mississippi Unemployment Update

The COVID19 Unemployment Update

A

President Trump declared COVID-19 (Novel Coronavirus) a National Emergency on March 13, 2020. The declaration
provides new guidance and outlines flexibilities that states will have in administering their unemployment
insurance programs. The following are the Mississippi Department of Employment Security’s latest unemployment
updates.

The Mississippi Department of Employment Security (MDES) will limit public access to WIN Job Center facilities
beginning Monday, March 16, until further notice.

The (MDES) announced that Mississippi workers who are not able to work due to COVID-19 will be eligible to file

for unemployment benefits. Based on guidance from the U.S. Department of Labor and Governor Tate Reeves,

MDES is modifying existing unemployment compensation rules to allow workers to file a claim for unemployment

benefits who are affected based upon these measures below:

e Those who are quarantined by a medical professional or a government agency,

e Those who are laid off or sent home without pay for an extended period by their employers due to COVID-19
concerns,

* Those who are diagnosed with COVID-19,

¢ Or, those who are caring for an immediate family member who is diagnosed with COVID-19.

At this time no legislation or executive order has been released. As well no information regarding benefit charges
related to the employer’s unemployment tax account has been released.

Information contained in the bulletin was gathered both independently, as well as utilizing resources obtained
from NASWA and the Department of Labor. CCC is in contact with both national and state representatives
regarding this issue and will keep you updated as more information becomes available.
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